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Dear Buzz Readers, 

Village life, thankfully is beginning to return to some kind of          

normality  but  understandably some of us are still a little hesitant. 

 

The hall has been really busy of late, holding quite a few children’s 

birthday parties and the regular activities that were happening    

pre-covid have all returned. 

 

Two families who have  been involved in our village life for a           

number of years are both celebrating special family events in this 

issue of The Buzz and we send them our very best wishes. 

 

 Sheila Cholwill  Editor  
 Telephone:  01288 381350 
 Email : sheilacholwill@btinternet.com 
 

 
THE TAMARSIDE SINGERS  

 
INVITE YOU TO JOIN THEM 

ON 
FRIDAY 15TH AT 7.00PM. 

AT  
BRIDGERULE METHODIST CHAPEL 

 
Chairman Mr. Courtney Drew 

 
Help us celebrate getting back singing together again! 
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  Humphrey Pullar 
                               PROFESSIONAL  CHIMNEY  SWEEP 
                                                   NACS  & HETAS 

   Full Brush and Vac Service       Birds Nests Removed 

           Smoke Testing                                           Appliance Servicing 

                          Pots, Cowls and Guards Fitted 

       Tel:   01409 240138                           Mob: 07984406290 
      email:  humphreysweep@mac.com        Proud to be of service 
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YOU ARE INVITED TO SPEND AN EVENING 

WITH 

MR ENTERTAINER   —    JOHNNY COWLING 

 

 

 

AT BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL 

FRIDAY MAY 6TH  - 8.00PM 

                              TICKETS  £12 to include a pasty supper 

             LICENSED BAR                                     RAFFLE 

                                                  ALL PROCEEDS FOR  

BRIDGERULE  COMMUNITY SHOP  

Book your tickets with Sheila on 01288 381350/ 

or email sheilacholwill@btinternet.com 

 

OUR REGULAR VILLAGE HALL TABLE TOP SALE               

SATURDAY MARCH 5TH FROM 2.00PM 

 

 

 

 

Tables can be booked from Sheila 01288 381350  
at a cost of £5. 

Light Refreshments will be available.  

 Traders can arrive from 12.30pm. 
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BRIDGERULE METHODIST CHURCH 

   Welcome you to their  SERVICES  at 11.00am 

 

  March 6th            - Rev N. Street    -   Sacrament 

 March 20th         - Barry Bryne   -  United Service with St. Bridget’s 

 March 27th         - United Service at St. Bridget’s 

 April 3rd              -  Rev. N. Street 

 April 17th           -  Muriel Hodges -  Easter Day 

 April 24th           -  United Service at St. Bridget’s 

NEW 217 BUDE  
 

 BRIDGERULE - HOLSWORTHY BUS TIMETABLE 
 
 
  Bude      Holsworthy        BRIDGERULE        Red Post        Bude 
  08.50           09.15                     09.30                09.35          09.50 
  12.50            13.15                     13.30                 13.35           13.50             
  Bude       Red Post            BRIDGERULE       Holsworthy     Bude 
  10.40           10.54                      10.59                 11.14            11.40 
  14.10            14.24                     14.29                14.44            15.10   
    

  TIMES IN RED  — MONDAY-SATURDAY   
  TIMES IN BLUE  —   MONDAY-FRIDAY ONLY  

Editorial Disclaimer 
The views, opinions, positions or strategies expressed by the authors and those 
providing comments are theirs alone, and do not necessarily reflect the views, opin-
ions, positions or strategies of The Buzz or anyone involved in the publication 
thereof. The Buzz makes no representations as to accuracy, completeness, correct-
ness, suitability, or validity of any information in this publication and will not be 
liable for any errors, omissions, or delays in this information or any losses, injuries, 
or damages arising. The Buzz reserves the right to edit or alter in any manner it sees 
fit comments that it, in its sole discretion, deems to be obscene, offensive,          
defamatory, threatening, in violation of trademark, copyright or other laws, or is 
otherwise unacceptable. 
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Water Fed Pole Window 
Cleaning System using                                
Heated  Purified Water 

Gutter Cleaning 

Soffit & Fascia Cleaning 

Available to clean                 
indoor windows 

 
All work carried out from 

ground level and fully insured 
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Torrington Mobile Library visiting Bridgerule 

March 2nd and 30th 

April 27th 

Bridgerule Village Hall 14:00—14:30 

Bridgerule Uplands 14:40—15:20 

    Customers will be able to come on board the library van, individually or 
in their household bubbles, to choose books and other items. To make sure 

that there are enough books to go around we will be limiting borrowing 
to 5 items per person for the time being.   

   Face masks to be worn, everyone to use the hand sanitiser and observe 
social distancing rules when using the mobile library.  Returned books will 

be quarantined for 72 hours.   

From a disappointed resident of the village: 

“I am very disappointed with the residents of Bridgerule who do not       
support the activities that go on in the village! 

The Table Top help on the 5th February was attended by the people who 
always attend the table tops.  

Where are the rest of the people? Surely an hour out of your Saturday once 
a month is very little to ask. You could even have a table yourself.  Anon. 

BRIDGERULES BUZZING COMMUNITY =  facebook page 

‘If you wish to promote an event in our village…                                          
want something …or maybe have something for sale’   

       Just let Stacey Hillier Cholwill know and she will      
  upload it on to our face book page’.     

       Stacey is on 01288 381843 or email her on shillier357@yahoo.co.uk 
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Those who have kindly agreed to sponsor The Buzz are:-    
                                                                                                                                                                                             
Mr and Mrs. McDougall  - Uplands                      P.J. Bobcat Hire—  Colin Cholwill                                           
Robert & Julie Honey -  South View  Chris & Rose Hitchings - The Hitching Post                   
St Bridget’s Church Bridgerule                Alan & Rosie Beat –The Mill                       
Angela  Brock—The Green                                   Mrs M. Field  - 10 Southfields                                  
Mr & Mrs Steel  -  8 Southfields.                         Bob and Ellie Mitchell - Littlebridge Meadows                                                                                       
Mr & Mrs Allison  -  Canna Park                          John & Sonia Gardener - Buttsbeer Farm              
Mr & Mrs. F. Bond -The Green                            Grenville & Margaret Cleave  - Garden Ridge       
Mr and Mrs. J. Medland  - Rosebank                 Mrs. Linda Goodman—1 Bridge Park                                      
Mrs. Sybil Prouse  - Rydon                                   Mrs. Christine Gee  -  Southfields                                              
Richard & Gill Heal  - Holsworthy                       Bill & Margaret Eastcott- Littlebridge Farm                          
Steve and Jo South -Brensham House               Mr and Mrs N. Rimmer - Silverstone                                       
Carol & Ian Baker -Eastlake Lewdown               Michael & Jeannette Yeo - Holsworthy                                  
Paul & Stacey Cholwill -1 Littlebridge Cross     Marilyn & Victor Pickett— Southfields.                                                         
Mr and Mrs M.  Thornton- Atlanta                     Ray & Audrey Bewes -The Green                                                    
Michelle and Paul Sanders - Rimmersleigh      David & Vivienne Hale -Lodgeworthy                
Gwynneth Cameron - Southfields                      Mrs. J Bowden  -  St. Catherines                         
Roger  Neep - Tamar House                                Mr and Mrs. A. Jones - Holsworthy                   
Mrs. Shirley Youldon - Bude                               Steven & Ann Youldon - Knowle                        
Mervyn & Sylvia Lucas  - Bude                           Malcolm Newton –Southfields                            
Ron & Marion Abbott -  2 Bridge Park               Ian and Liz Dickson—Tackbear                           
Ruth Davis—Chilsworthy                                     Mrs Karen  Gliddon - Holsworthy                      
Brian & Lyndsey Beadle - Littlebridge Meadows      Trevor & Sue Bowden -Churchtown                 
Mr & Mrs Green—Moorside                               Bill & Jill Knightley—Holsworthy                       
John & Carol Palmer - Holsworthy                     Julie Reddicliffe - Holsworthy                         
Michael & Linda Moore—Okehampton            Kevin & Leslie Bowditch - Littllebridge Meadows      
Les & Betty Slade  - The Green                            Darren & Tasha Stephens - Sanctuary Lodge                                  
Ray & Jan Orchard -  Sunnyfields                      Bill & Lynn Keeley  - Canada                                                                                  
Mrs Alison Tomlin—4 Bridge Park                    Heather Fraser -  The Green                        
Pete & Angela North - Kents View           Colin & Fiona O’Reilly - Southfields                   
Christine Jackson -Littlebridge Meadows       Mr & Mrs Tim Honey - Grove Farm                     
Barry & Joan Marshall - Littlebridge Meadow   Alan and Linda Weekes - Littlebridge  Meadow                        
Don & Georgina Hemmings Littlebridge Meadows    John and Michelle  Jardine  -                                 
Mrs Kathy Elliott - Little Platt                             Miss P Glover  -  Lower  Dux                                       
C &  L Clocks—  Glencarne                                 Mr A Rowland  Bude                                                  
Dave & Karen Thomas  - The Forge                  Shaun and Sonia - Elm Cottage                                                                                   
Mr & Mrs D J Best - Old Mill View                    Arron &  Georgina    - The Green                           
Mrs J. Vinnicombe - Holsworthy                       Steve and Dee—Southfields                             
Rick & Sarah Hallett—Littlebridge Meadows     June Roger—Springbank                                                     
Mr & Mrs  James—Borough View            Tony Wallis—Littlebridge Meadows                                
Alan  & Sally  - Watersedge                               Mrs Christine Routley—Holsworthy                 
Mr. E. Tingley—Southfields                          Ben & Brenda Tole -                                               
Jane Leven   -  Little Bridge Gardens           Malcolm & Joyce Shadbolt—Kildare                      
Vic & Sue Cowan-Dickie  -                                 Trevor & Linda Snowdon—The Green                       
Freda Lacey - 8 Bridge Park            Helen Jayne— The Green                             
Derek & Gwen Prouse—Bude                 Scott & Kathy Whatmore  - Brooklands           
Will and Janine  -  Miishkan                              Graham & Claire Braund—Littlebridge Meadows   
Nigel and Crystal - Tackbear                             Barry & Lisa Lucas - Elmpark             
Friends of Bridgrule School           Phil & Doreen Elswood Cair Paraval           
Steve & Lorraine—Meadows Barn                  Mark & Sarah—Javad                          
Alex and Emily—The Old Paddock 
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 JEWELLS CROSS SERVICE  STATION 
                     AND RED POST GARAGE 

 Servicing   -  MOT  -  Testing  -  Repairs  -  Bodywork  Breakdown   
Recovery  -  Comprehensive Accessory Shops 

     Car Wash  -  Self Service Petrol & Diesel at Jewells Cross 

            Self Service Gas at Red Post     Tel: 01288 381306 

          Jewells Cross Service Station  Tel:  01288 381770  

Please note that by supplying material for publication in The Buzz 

you are also giving permission for the same material to be pub-

lished on The   Bridgerule website  at www.bridgerule.co.uk.    The 

Buzz is not necessarily in agreement with the opinions expressed 

in this magazine and accepts no responsibility for transactions 

with private or trade advertisers.  All  information thought correct 

at time of going to press. 
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NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH NOTES - John McDougall 
In Bridgerule we are lucky to have so little crime of the type 
that gets reported to Neighbourhood Watch. Those crimes 
are, on the whole, burglary; damage of any sort; theft and 
anything to do with vehicles. 
There are sorts of crime including harassment; fraud;                          
anti-social behaviour and violence of all kinds which could result in murder. 
By being in Neighbourhood Watch and keeping an eye out for things, crime 
may be committed somewhere else. That is recognised. Move crime away 
from here. 
There is little doubt that there will be people offer their services for repairs 
after storm Eunice, or others. Be wary. Anyone just knocking on your door 
could be .... what ? Good, bad, indifferent or simply a trickster. 
If you need repairs tread carefully. Get quotes from people who have done 
your sort of repairs before. Ask your neighbours if they know of a reliable 
people. 
Don't pay anyone in advance . 
I hope that the spring will be good to us this year. Not so much March 
winds and April showers. 
I have mentioned before the Alert scheme. Emails are sent on various 
matters relating to scams; thefts and missing persons etc. 
To sign up for Alerts "www.neighbourhoodalert.co.uk". 
To give the police information where no prompt action is required 
"torridge@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk" 
You can follow Neighbourhood Watch on all the social media. 
As I write it has been a horrible weekend and I hope you are as well and 
healthy as before the storms. 
You will know that you can always call 999 if you see something happening 
that isn't right. Or phone Crimestoppers on 0800 555111 to give                       
information. 
If you think that you have been the subject of fraud contact Action Fraud on 
0300 1232040 or email "actionfraud.police.uk" or 
"financialfraudaction.org.uk". 
Don't open any attachments to emails if you really don't know who they are 
from. 
Don't give anyone your card number or PIN  unless you have contacted 
them - not if they contact you. 
So "Keep e'm peeled" and "Don't have nightmares" 

https://au.fotolia.com/id/201911983
http://www.neighbourhoodalert.co.uk/
mailto:torridge@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk
http://actionfraud.police.uk/
http://financialfraudaction.org.uk/
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WORKING FROM HOME 

 

They say an Englishman’s home is his castle.  Very often it  doubles 

as a place of work. 

It is absolutely permissible to use part of your home as a workplace.   

If a part of your home is set aside solely for business use, then it’s 

appropriate to contact the Valuation Office Agency who will assess 

that part of your home for non-domestic rates.   It is only likely to 

have a minimal rateable value and if you don’t occupy any other 

premises, you would be eligible to claim Small Business Rate                

Relief (at 100%). 

If however, the room that you use for your business is also used for 
domestic purposes (for example a spare bedroom, dining or living 
room) then it would not be separately assessed and just continue to 
be part of your home. 
 
The Bridgerule Work From Home Club has been set up to provide 
support, assistance and companionship to those who work from 
home in and around our village. Homeworking either by choice or by 
need, can sometimes be a lonely place and with so many of us in 
this position, the club is great way to meet new friends and take a 
break from normal weekly routines. We can share experiences, tips 
and most of all meet some new friends! 
 
 
Please ring Lorraine on 01288 381345 if you require more                 
details. 
 
 
First meeting 12.30, Friday 4th March 2022 and thereafter first  
Friday of every month at the chalet, Meadow Barn, Bridgerule. 
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Carpenter & Building Services 

No Job Too Small 

 Doors,  Kitchens,  Bathrooms, Tiling 

Sheds & Decking.    Property Maintenance 

Free Quotes—Full Insurance Cover   

Call Dave on:  01288 381507 or 07761 055071 

J.J. LOGS & KINDLING 

   TRANSIT TIPPER LOADS 

Barn stored pre-cut lengths of 

9” or 12” long logs 

Hardwood /Softwood 

Full Loads/Half Loads 

FREE kindling with each load 

TELEPHONE 07765091886 
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MUTLEY CREW DOG CLUB (K.C. Listed) 
 AND SOUTH WEST HOOPERS 

 
Obedience and Fun Classes at Bridgerule Village Hall 
 
 
  

 
Training for all breeds of dogs from puppies to veterans. 

Kennel Club Good Citizen Dog Scheme 
Wednesday Mornings from 10.30-11.25 – Puppies and Beginners £3 

11.30-12.30 Improvers and Advanced £3 
 

Wednesday Evenings 6.30-7.25 p.m. Puppies and Beginners £3 
7.30- 8.30 p.m. Improvers £3 
8.35- 9.35 p.m. Advanced £3 

 
Friday 10.30-11.30 Rally Obedience £3. 11.45-12.45 Trick Training £3 

 
Hoopers for all levels (dogs must be at least a year old) and 

Beginners Agility (dogs must be at least 15 months old) 
 at Morwenstow on Monday afternoons 

 
For information Tel: 01288  381104 (Chris) 

Or email: christinebennett77@btinternet.com 
 

Or see us and message us on Facebook –Mutley Crew Dog Club                       
and S.W.  Hoopers 
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FREE TO A GOOD 

HOME 

BUYER COLLECTS! 

Bridgerule at the Bude Literary Festival 18-22 May 2022 

  

Our beautiful village is to feature at the first ever Bude Lit Fest. During this 
buzzing colourful bonanza of art, music and literature, we are billed to show-
case the place we love to call home. We have been allocated two speaker 
presentations on Friday the 20th. 

  

The first talk is on our very own Elizabeth Macarthur who was born and 

raised in Bridgerule in 1766 as Elizabeth Veale. All of us in the village are 

proud of her many pioneering achievements in farming and wool                        

production during her long and fascinating life in New South Wales,               

Australia.  

Gautam and his wife, Susan, live at Canal Rise and Buzz readers will recall 

his interesting Spotlight in The Buzz I’m sure. 

The second presentation is on Gautam’s medical memoir Tender is the       
Scalpel’s Edge: Stories from the Journal of an NHS consultant surgeon. 

  

Elizabeth MacArthur: ‘A Life at the Edge of the World’ 

Fri 20 May 3.30pm – 4.30pm    Room 2/3 The Parkhouse Centre 

 

Gautam Das ‘Tender is the Scalpel’s Edge’:  

Fri 20 May 12.15pm – 1.15pm   -   Library 

 
Margaret, Rose, Sheila, Susan and Gautam hope that the village will turn out 
in force to cheer the two events.  
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SHORT & ABBOTT LTD 
Agricultural Engineers 

 

Sales, Service & Parts for all 
makes of Tractors  

 and Machinery and 
Garden Machinery 

 
Mill Road, Bridgerule, 

Holsworthy, Devon EX22 7EL 
Tel: 01288 381485 

   www.shortandabbott.co.uk 
shortandabbott@outlook.com 

 

 

WHEELCHAIR AVAILABLE 

 

If anyone has a family member or 

friend coming to stay who may 

be in need of a wheelchair for a 

short period.  The hall has one 

that can be made available.  

 

 Contact Sheila 01288 381350 or 

a member of the hall                       

committee. 
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SHEILA’S MENTIONS: 

Birthday Wishes to: 

Peter Green 8th March 
Ann Maynard 10th March 
Sarah Tomlin 10th March 
Fi O’Reilly 12th March 
Freda Lacey 18th March 
Susan North 19th March 
    John McDougall 5th April 
              Rose Hitchings 7th April 
    Shirley Abbott 11th April 
    Georgina Braund 20th April 
    Liz James 21st April— A Special Birthday 
              Happy 18th  James Davey  -  22nd April 
    Hazel Cann 22nd April 
 
We remember Arthur Biggs who had been a companion to the late 

Mrs Alma Short of Bridge Park for many years. Sadly he was taken 

into hospital and it was there that he passed away.  The funeral took 

place at Barnstaple Crematorium. 

The village was sad to learn of the recent passing away  of Sheila   

Gatland of Southfields.  She had been in hospital  for about  six 

weeks  prior to her death. Sheila had been a member of the local 

Coffee Club and helped her friend, Christine Gee, with the monthly 

village table tops.   The funeral took place at the North Devon           

Crematorium. 

We welcome Clem Perry his partner Emily Read and their children 

Caspar and Orlando who have moved from London to Southlands the 

home adjacent to the residential home.  Whilst the family are having 

renovations carried out at Southlands they are living in  Whitstone. 

Caspar has begun attending  Bridgerule School and celebrated his 

recent birthday with a party in the village hall. 

http://www.shortandabbott.co.uk
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                 THE BRIDGE INN                                  

Telephone 
  Pam or Gary  

 01288 381316 

 

      General Knowledge  Quiz          

        Every Sunday Evening   -  7.30pm 

Maximum of 6 per Team 

ALSO HOLIDAY FLAT TO LET 

Jammin Nights 

Mondays & Wednesdays 

From 8.00pm 

         Alan & Julie Pike 
               Breezelyn Kennels  

  Titson Nr. Bude Cornwall  EX230HH 

     Heated Kennels and Cat Chalets 

    Individual Runs  -   Large Play Runs                    Tel:   +44 01288 361680 
     Grooming Service                Email:             info@breezlyn.co.uk 
    Doggy Day Care                      Website:         www.breezelyn.co.uk       

   NEATE   FEET                   Claire & Simon Neate  DIPCFHP 

   For all your foot health needs  

   Professional footcare in the comfort of your own home 

   *       Painful Callus Reduced  *   Toenail Clipping 
   *       Ingrowing Toenails                      *   Painful corns removed 
   *       Paddings and Dressings              *   Verrucae Treatment 

   *       Reflexology           Contact:  07968232344/ 07870508867 
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ST. BRIDGET’S PARISH CHURCH 

                        SUNDAY SERVICES 

11.00 AM 

 

      6th March  Morning Prayer                   

    13th March  Eucharist 

    20th March  Joint Service at Methodist Chapel 

    27th March                    All Age Eucharist   Joint Service at St Bridget’s 

    3rd April                          Morning Prayer 

   10th April                        Eucharist 

   17th April                        Eucharist = Easter Day. 

   24th April                        All Age Eucharist 

Martin Rich is attending the Village Coffee Club on Tuesday 

15th March to advise those with concerns  about their utility 

bills. If you are interested it may help to bring your latest     

utility bill. 
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Congratulations!  

Raymond and Audrey                          

Celebrate their Golden Wedding 

It seems this partnership began in   

the village they have lived in for  the 

past 46 years! 

 

Their story started when Audrey, 

originally from Canworthy Water,  met Raymond at a Bridgerule Dance in 

the late sixties. Their relationship flourished, and after a few years they 

were married at Canworthy Water Methodist Chapel on Saturday 15th 

April 1972.     

The reception was held at the Summerleaze Hotel, Bude, honeymooning in 

Weymouth. Raymond’s best man was Bill Eastcott and the bridesmaids 

were Marjorie Jones, Audrey’s twin sister and Mary Furze, Raymond’s 

cousin. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Raymond and Audrey’s first home after getting married was in Whitstone.                                 

Audrey began working life at Dairy Crest, the Cheese factory at                        

Davidstow,  in the wages department. Travelling every day to work, in all 

weathers on her scooter.  Often taking her sister Marjorie too.   

Raymond has always worked in the agricultural industry, beginning at 

Hamblys  of Whitstone.  In October 1973, Julian their son, was born and in 

23 

BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL 

HIRE from just £20 

  BOOKING CLERK 

 Telephone: 01288 381350 
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ZUMBA GOLD – Low Impact 

Monday Mornings    10.00 – 11.00am                                                            

Monday Afternoons 2.00pm                                                                                    

With Licenced Instructor Sharon Martin 

ZUMBA – Medium Intensity 

       Tuesdays 6.30 – 7.30pm                                    

Tel:  07805026364 /shazforty@hotmail.com   

RESTARTS 10TH/11TH JANUARY  

 

           TABLE TENNIS 

                      Tuesday Afternoons from 2.00pm 

       Telephone Alan on 01288 382988 

 

       SHORT MAT BOWLS 

   Friday Afternoons from 2.00pm 

            Telephone Scott on 01288 381459 

DOG OBEDIENCE  

For details see separate advert in this issue 

Telephone Christine on 01288 381104 

 

ART AND CRAFT CLUB 

                           2 Weekly  -  Next one  -  Wednesday  12th January 

 Telephone  Joan on 01288 381002 
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October 1976  their daughter, Helen was born. 

In December of 1976  Raymond, Audrey and their young  family moved to 

The Green, Bridgerule and this has been 

their home ever since. 

Audrey stayed at home to raise the family 

whilst Raymond  began working at West 

Devon Farmers, followed by  Rob Cole 

farm machinery and finally retiring from 

employment at Smallridge of  Holsworthy.  

Later, Audrey returned to work. Firstly at Cousins Café in Holsworthy.  She 

also worked at  Keats China shop in Bude and  in the restaurant at Brooks   

Garden Centre.  

 

Raymond and Audrey have five                 

grandchildren. Helen and her partner  

Marcus have Kenya and Morgan and live 

in Bude and Julian and wife  Lyndsey have 

3 children, Holly, Charlie and Sam who 

live in Stratton.    Both Kenya and  Holly 

are studying at present at The                   

Universities of Plymouth.  

Both Raymond and Audrey have been involved in village activities               

throughout and both still enjoy playing Table Tennis at the village club. 

Audrey helps run the village Coffee Club and is a member of The Tamarside 

Singers  and Raymond is a committee member of the Village Hall and      

enjoys playing Short Mat Bowls .  They both volunteer  (or are volun-

teered)!  to help at  numerous village functions. 

Congratulations to you both! The Editor of The Buzz thanks you both for  

the help you have given her and others involving various village events 

and you never know your luck there could be more!!!! 

mailto:/shazforty@hotmail.com
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DID YOU NOT KNOW? 

Photo from last issue of The Buzz asking where this cottage is in Bridgerule 

 

 

Known as Rose Cottage or Vicarage 

Cottage  

 

 

 

This was once the home of John Palmer, his late mum and dad and younger            

brother Roger . Also Fred Cogdell and his wife, Susanne and their  family 

and now the Hosie Family. The cottage is situated on the left just up from 

the primary school. 

PLEASE NOTE THAT OUR POST OFFICE HOURS  AT BRIDGERULE       

VILLAGE HALL ARE FROM  

9.00AM –11.30AM EVERY MONDAY 
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USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS 

   Holsworthy Medical Centre    ……………………………………... 01409 263 692 

   Holsworthy Hospital               ……………………………………......01409 253424 

   Torridge District Council…   www.torridge.gov.uk ……   ....01237 428700 

   Stratton Medical Centre           …………………………………….... 01288 352133 

   Stratton Hospital                       ………………………………………...01288 320100 

   Holsworthy Rural Community Transport team ...............  .01409 259001 

    Western Power  -   Report Power Cut       0800 6783 105 

                                                         Or if you prefer  ring 105 which is free 

  South Western Water             24 Hour Emergency Helpline 0344 346 2020  

 

tel:0800%206783%20105
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Triple Celebration Time for Ken and Liz James! 

 

We got married at St Mary’s Church Ewelme on 22nd 
April 1972.  It was a fairly fine if  blustery day.  I have 
always loved primroses and they were part of my      
bouquet with my bridesmaid Sally having a posy of    
violets and primroses making it very much a spring  
wedding!                                                               

  

We had known each other at       
senior school. Ken played           
football with my brother, we 
started to go out and decided we 
would get engaged and to            
celebrate we borrowed Ken’s 
dad’s Morris Minor Traveller and 
drove to Spain via France –          
camping as we went! 

 

Ken lived on a small holding and had to do the milking that day so we had 
an afternoon wedding and as weddings ended in the evening – his mum 
and dad went off to do the evening milking and we then headed to 
Heathrow airport to fly to Benidorm – to a hotel which was partially built – 
it cost £39 each for one week!   

Ken had been an engineer at British Leyland, Cowley, Oxon but wanted to 
become a full time farmer. So in 1974 along with Ken’s mum and dad we 
put our cows into two lorries and ourselves into a hired van and drove to 
Merrifield Farm.  

The start of a new adventure which at first it was difficult as our Ayrshire 
cows did not like the climate here so we started putting them in calf to  
Friesian bulls and they fared much better.   

In 1975 our daughter, Katherine arrived followed by our son, Simon in 
1979.  

19 

We have four grandchildren.  Katherine and her husband Kelvin,  who live 
next to the farm have James 17 and Jack 5.  Simon and his wife Claire, live 
in Stratton and have two daughters, Lucy 14 and Sophie 12. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As our children grew we became involved in  Bridgerule  life, Friends of 
Bridgerule School,   skittles and various committees.  We enjoyed                
Revel Week. It was our children’s holiday really  and they dressed up and 
spent all week  attending events.  

Ken became a Parish  Councillor, of which he is now The Chairman and   
later a district Councillor. He is  now the leader of Torridge District Council 
which has coincided with the pandemic so he is learning on his feet!    

We have now given up our milking cows and just run a few beef cattle and 
have sheep keep and some grass rented to others.  We will have decisions 
to make about our future. 

We will have been here in Devon for 48 years in   
July.  Along with our golden wedding we are            
celebrating our oldest grandchild James ‘s 18th      
birthday on that day. James is studying for A levels 
at Budehaven having attended Bridgerule Primary 
and Holsworthy Community College.  He would like 
to go to the University of South Wales and study 
medical science.  We wish him all the very best. 

The Buzz thanks Ken and Liz for filling us in on some milestones and       
memories in their life leading  to their Golden Wedding.                                          
Congratulations to you both and for your contribution  to the village of 
Bridgerule throughout. 
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Triple Celebration Time for Ken and Liz James! 

 

We got married at St Mary’s Church Ewelme on 22nd 
April 1972.  It was a fairly fine if  blustery day.  I have 
always loved primroses and they were part of my      
bouquet with my bridesmaid Sally having a posy of    
violets and primroses making it very much a spring  
wedding!                                                               

  

We had known each other at       
senior school. Ken played           
football with my brother, we 
started to go out and decided we 
would get engaged and to            
celebrate we borrowed Ken’s 
dad’s Morris Minor Traveller and 
drove to Spain via France –          
camping as we went! 

 

Ken lived on a small holding and had to do the milking that day so we had 
an afternoon wedding and as weddings ended in the evening – his mum 
and dad went off to do the evening milking and we then headed to 
Heathrow airport to fly to Benidorm – to a hotel which was partially built – 
it cost £39 each for one week!   

Ken had been an engineer at British Leyland, Cowley, Oxon but wanted to 
become a full time farmer. So in 1974 along with Ken’s mum and dad we 
put our cows into two lorries and ourselves into a hired van and drove to 
Merrifield Farm.  

The start of a new adventure which at first it was difficult as our Ayrshire 
cows did not like the climate here so we started putting them in calf to  
Friesian bulls and they fared much better.   

In 1975 our daughter, Katherine arrived followed by our son, Simon in 
1979.  
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We have four grandchildren.  Katherine and her husband Kelvin,  who live 
next to the farm have James 17 and Jack 5.  Simon and his wife Claire, live 
in Stratton and have two daughters, Lucy 14 and Sophie 12. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As our children grew we became involved in  Bridgerule  life, Friends of 
Bridgerule School,   skittles and various committees.  We enjoyed                
Revel Week. It was our children’s holiday really  and they dressed up and 
spent all week  attending events.  

Ken became a Parish  Councillor, of which he is now The Chairman and   
later a district Councillor. He is  now the leader of Torridge District Council 
which has coincided with the pandemic so he is learning on his feet!    

We have now given up our milking cows and just run a few beef cattle and 
have sheep keep and some grass rented to others.  We will have decisions 
to make about our future. 

We will have been here in Devon for 48 years in   
July.  Along with our golden wedding we are            
celebrating our oldest grandchild James ‘s 18th      
birthday on that day. James is studying for A levels 
at Budehaven having attended Bridgerule Primary 
and Holsworthy Community College.  He would like 
to go to the University of South Wales and study 
medical science.  We wish him all the very best. 

The Buzz thanks Ken and Liz for filling us in on some milestones and       
memories in their life leading  to their Golden Wedding.                                          
Congratulations to you both and for your contribution  to the village of 
Bridgerule throughout. 
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DID YOU NOT KNOW? 

Photo from last issue of The Buzz asking where this cottage is in Bridgerule 

 

 

Known as Rose Cottage or Vicarage 

Cottage  

 

 

 

This was once the home of John Palmer, his late mum and dad and younger            

brother Roger . Also Fred Cogdell and his wife, Susanne and their  family 

and now the Hosie Family. The cottage is situated on the left just up from 

the primary school. 

PLEASE NOTE THAT OUR POST OFFICE HOURS  AT BRIDGERULE       

VILLAGE HALL ARE FROM  

9.00AM –11.30AM EVERY MONDAY 
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USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS 

   Holsworthy Medical Centre    ……………………………………... 01409 263 692 

   Holsworthy Hospital               ……………………………………......01409 253424 

   Torridge District Council…   www.torridge.gov.uk ……   ....01237 428700 

   Stratton Medical Centre           …………………………………….... 01288 352133 

   Stratton Hospital                       ………………………………………...01288 320100 

   Holsworthy Rural Community Transport team ...............  .01409 259001 

    Western Power  -   Report Power Cut       0800 6783 105 

                                                         Or if you prefer  ring 105 which is free 

  South Western Water             24 Hour Emergency Helpline 0344 346 2020  

 

tel:0800%206783%20105
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ZUMBA GOLD – Low Impact 

Monday Mornings    10.00 – 11.00am                                                            

Monday Afternoons 2.00pm                                                                                    

With Licenced Instructor Sharon Martin 

ZUMBA – Medium Intensity 

       Tuesdays 6.30 – 7.30pm                                    

Tel:  07805026364 /shazforty@hotmail.com   

RESTARTS 10TH/11TH JANUARY  

 

           TABLE TENNIS 

                      Tuesday Afternoons from 2.00pm 

       Telephone Alan on 01288 382988 

 

       SHORT MAT BOWLS 

   Friday Afternoons from 2.00pm 

            Telephone Scott on 01288 381459 

DOG OBEDIENCE  

For details see separate advert in this issue 

Telephone Christine on 01288 381104 

 

ART AND CRAFT CLUB 

                           2 Weekly  -  Next one  -  Wednesday  12th January 

 Telephone  Joan on 01288 381002 
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October 1976  their daughter, Helen was born. 

In December of 1976  Raymond, Audrey and their young  family moved to 

The Green, Bridgerule and this has been 

their home ever since. 

Audrey stayed at home to raise the family 

whilst Raymond  began working at West 

Devon Farmers, followed by  Rob Cole 

farm machinery and finally retiring from 

employment at Smallridge of  Holsworthy.  

Later, Audrey returned to work. Firstly at Cousins Café in Holsworthy.  She 

also worked at  Keats China shop in Bude and  in the restaurant at Brooks   

Garden Centre.  

 

Raymond and Audrey have five                 

grandchildren. Helen and her partner  

Marcus have Kenya and Morgan and live 

in Bude and Julian and wife  Lyndsey have 

3 children, Holly, Charlie and Sam who 

live in Stratton.    Both Kenya and  Holly 

are studying at present at The                   

Universities of Plymouth.  

Both Raymond and Audrey have been involved in village activities               

throughout and both still enjoy playing Table Tennis at the village club. 

Audrey helps run the village Coffee Club and is a member of The Tamarside 

Singers  and Raymond is a committee member of the Village Hall and      

enjoys playing Short Mat Bowls .  They both volunteer  (or are volun-

teered)!  to help at  numerous village functions. 

Congratulations to you both! The Editor of The Buzz thanks you both for  

the help you have given her and others involving various village events 

and you never know your luck there could be more!!!! 

mailto:/shazforty@hotmail.com
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Congratulations!  

Raymond and Audrey                          

Celebrate their Golden Wedding 

It seems this partnership began in   

the village they have lived in for  the 

past 46 years! 

 

Their story started when Audrey, 

originally from Canworthy Water,  met Raymond at a Bridgerule Dance in 

the late sixties. Their relationship flourished, and after a few years they 

were married at Canworthy Water Methodist Chapel on Saturday 15th 

April 1972.     

The reception was held at the Summerleaze Hotel, Bude, honeymooning in 

Weymouth. Raymond’s best man was Bill Eastcott and the bridesmaids 

were Marjorie Jones, Audrey’s twin sister and Mary Furze, Raymond’s 

cousin. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Raymond and Audrey’s first home after getting married was in Whitstone.                                 

Audrey began working life at Dairy Crest, the Cheese factory at                        

Davidstow,  in the wages department. Travelling every day to work, in all 

weathers on her scooter.  Often taking her sister Marjorie too.   

Raymond has always worked in the agricultural industry, beginning at 

Hamblys  of Whitstone.  In October 1973, Julian their son, was born and in 
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BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL 

HIRE from just £20 

  BOOKING CLERK 

 Telephone: 01288 381350 
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ST. BRIDGET’S PARISH CHURCH 

                        SUNDAY SERVICES 

11.00 AM 

 

      6th March  Morning Prayer                   

    13th March  Eucharist 

    20th March  Joint Service at Methodist Chapel 

    27th March                    All Age Eucharist   Joint Service at St Bridget’s 

    3rd April                          Morning Prayer 

   10th April                        Eucharist 

   17th April                        Eucharist = Easter Day. 

   24th April                        All Age Eucharist 

Martin Rich is attending the Village Coffee Club on Tuesday 

15th March to advise those with concerns  about their utility 

bills. If you are interested it may help to bring your latest     

utility bill. 
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                 THE BRIDGE INN                                  

Telephone 
  Pam or Gary  

 01288 381316 

 

      General Knowledge  Quiz          

        Every Sunday Evening   -  7.30pm 

Maximum of 6 per Team 

ALSO HOLIDAY FLAT TO LET 

Jammin Nights 

Mondays & Wednesdays 

From 8.00pm 

         Alan & Julie Pike 
               Breezelyn Kennels  

  Titson Nr. Bude Cornwall  EX230HH 

     Heated Kennels and Cat Chalets 

    Individual Runs  -   Large Play Runs                    Tel:   +44 01288 361680 
     Grooming Service                Email:             info@breezlyn.co.uk 
    Doggy Day Care                      Website:         www.breezelyn.co.uk       

   NEATE   FEET                   Claire & Simon Neate  DIPCFHP 

   For all your foot health needs  

   Professional footcare in the comfort of your own home 

   *       Painful Callus Reduced  *   Toenail Clipping 
   *       Ingrowing Toenails                      *   Painful corns removed 
   *       Paddings and Dressings              *   Verrucae Treatment 

   *       Reflexology           Contact:  07968232344/ 07870508867 
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SHORT & ABBOTT LTD 
Agricultural Engineers 

 

Sales, Service & Parts for all 
makes of Tractors  

 and Machinery and 
Garden Machinery 

 
Mill Road, Bridgerule, 

Holsworthy, Devon EX22 7EL 
Tel: 01288 381485 

   www.shortandabbott.co.uk 
shortandabbott@outlook.com 

 

 

WHEELCHAIR AVAILABLE 

 

If anyone has a family member or 

friend coming to stay who may 

be in need of a wheelchair for a 

short period.  The hall has one 

that can be made available.  

 

 Contact Sheila 01288 381350 or 

a member of the hall                       

committee. 
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SHEILA’S MENTIONS: 

Birthday Wishes to: 

Peter Green 8th March 
Ann Maynard 10th March 
Sarah Tomlin 10th March 
Fi O’Reilly 12th March 
Freda Lacey 18th March 
Susan North 19th March 
    John McDougall 5th April 
              Rose Hitchings 7th April 
    Shirley Abbott 11th April 
    Georgina Braund 20th April 
    Liz James 21st April— A Special Birthday 
              Happy 18th  James Davey  -  22nd April 
    Hazel Cann 22nd April 
 
We remember Arthur Biggs who had been a companion to the late 

Mrs Alma Short of Bridge Park for many years. Sadly he was taken 

into hospital and it was there that he passed away.  The funeral took 

place at Barnstaple Crematorium. 

The village was sad to learn of the recent passing away  of Sheila   

Gatland of Southfields.  She had been in hospital  for about  six 

weeks  prior to her death. Sheila had been a member of the local 

Coffee Club and helped her friend, Christine Gee, with the monthly 

village table tops.   The funeral took place at the North Devon           

Crematorium. 

We welcome Clem Perry his partner Emily Read and their children 

Caspar and Orlando who have moved from London to Southlands the 

home adjacent to the residential home.  Whilst the family are having 

renovations carried out at Southlands they are living in  Whitstone. 

Caspar has begun attending  Bridgerule School and celebrated his 

recent birthday with a party in the village hall. 

http://www.shortandabbott.co.uk
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FREE TO A GOOD 

HOME 

BUYER COLLECTS! 

Bridgerule at the Bude Literary Festival 18-22 May 2022 

  

Our beautiful village is to feature at the first ever Bude Lit Fest. During this 
buzzing colourful bonanza of art, music and literature, we are billed to show-
case the place we love to call home. We have been allocated two speaker 
presentations on Friday the 20th. 

  

The first talk is on our very own Elizabeth Macarthur who was born and 

raised in Bridgerule in 1766 as Elizabeth Veale. All of us in the village are 

proud of her many pioneering achievements in farming and wool                        

production during her long and fascinating life in New South Wales,               

Australia.  

Gautam and his wife, Susan, live at Canal Rise and Buzz readers will recall 

his interesting Spotlight in The Buzz I’m sure. 

The second presentation is on Gautam’s medical memoir Tender is the       
Scalpel’s Edge: Stories from the Journal of an NHS consultant surgeon. 

  

Elizabeth MacArthur: ‘A Life at the Edge of the World’ 

Fri 20 May 3.30pm – 4.30pm    Room 2/3 The Parkhouse Centre 

 

Gautam Das ‘Tender is the Scalpel’s Edge’:  

Fri 20 May 12.15pm – 1.15pm   -   Library 

 
Margaret, Rose, Sheila, Susan and Gautam hope that the village will turn out 
in force to cheer the two events.  
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Carpenter & Building Services 

No Job Too Small 

 Doors,  Kitchens,  Bathrooms, Tiling 

Sheds & Decking.    Property Maintenance 

Free Quotes—Full Insurance Cover   

Call Dave on:  01288 381507 or 07761 055071 

J.J. LOGS & KINDLING 

   TRANSIT TIPPER LOADS 

Barn stored pre-cut lengths of 

9” or 12” long logs 

Hardwood /Softwood 

Full Loads/Half Loads 

FREE kindling with each load 

TELEPHONE 07765091886 
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MUTLEY CREW DOG CLUB (K.C. Listed) 
 AND SOUTH WEST HOOPERS 

 
Obedience and Fun Classes at Bridgerule Village Hall 
 
 
  

 
Training for all breeds of dogs from puppies to veterans. 

Kennel Club Good Citizen Dog Scheme 
Wednesday Mornings from 10.30-11.25 – Puppies and Beginners £3 

11.30-12.30 Improvers and Advanced £3 
 

Wednesday Evenings 6.30-7.25 p.m. Puppies and Beginners £3 
7.30- 8.30 p.m. Improvers £3 
8.35- 9.35 p.m. Advanced £3 

 
Friday 10.30-11.30 Rally Obedience £3. 11.45-12.45 Trick Training £3 

 
Hoopers for all levels (dogs must be at least a year old) and 

Beginners Agility (dogs must be at least 15 months old) 
 at Morwenstow on Monday afternoons 

 
For information Tel: 01288  381104 (Chris) 

Or email: christinebennett77@btinternet.com 
 

Or see us and message us on Facebook –Mutley Crew Dog Club                       
and S.W.  Hoopers 
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WORKING FROM HOME 

 

They say an Englishman’s home is his castle.  Very often it  doubles 

as a place of work. 

It is absolutely permissible to use part of your home as a workplace.   

If a part of your home is set aside solely for business use, then it’s 

appropriate to contact the Valuation Office Agency who will assess 

that part of your home for non-domestic rates.   It is only likely to 

have a minimal rateable value and if you don’t occupy any other 

premises, you would be eligible to claim Small Business Rate                

Relief (at 100%). 

If however, the room that you use for your business is also used for 
domestic purposes (for example a spare bedroom, dining or living 
room) then it would not be separately assessed and just continue to 
be part of your home. 
 
The Bridgerule Work From Home Club has been set up to provide 
support, assistance and companionship to those who work from 
home in and around our village. Homeworking either by choice or by 
need, can sometimes be a lonely place and with so many of us in 
this position, the club is great way to meet new friends and take a 
break from normal weekly routines. We can share experiences, tips 
and most of all meet some new friends! 
 
 
Please ring Lorraine on 01288 381345 if you require more                 
details. 
 
 
First meeting 12.30, Friday 4th March 2022 and thereafter first  
Friday of every month at the chalet, Meadow Barn, Bridgerule. 
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 JEWELLS CROSS SERVICE  STATION 
                     AND RED POST GARAGE 

 Servicing   -  MOT  -  Testing  -  Repairs  -  Bodywork  Breakdown   
Recovery  -  Comprehensive Accessory Shops 

     Car Wash  -  Self Service Petrol & Diesel at Jewells Cross 

            Self Service Gas at Red Post     Tel: 01288 381306 

          Jewells Cross Service Station  Tel:  01288 381770  

Please note that by supplying material for publication in The Buzz 

you are also giving permission for the same material to be pub-

lished on The   Bridgerule website  at www.bridgerule.co.uk.    The 

Buzz is not necessarily in agreement with the opinions expressed 

in this magazine and accepts no responsibility for transactions 

with private or trade advertisers.  All  information thought correct 

at time of going to press. 
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NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH NOTES - John McDougall 
In Bridgerule we are lucky to have so little crime of the type 
that gets reported to Neighbourhood Watch. Those crimes 
are, on the whole, burglary; damage of any sort; theft and 
anything to do with vehicles. 
There are sorts of crime including harassment; fraud;                          
anti-social behaviour and violence of all kinds which could result in murder. 
By being in Neighbourhood Watch and keeping an eye out for things, crime 
may be committed somewhere else. That is recognised. Move crime away 
from here. 
There is little doubt that there will be people offer their services for repairs 
after storm Eunice, or others. Be wary. Anyone just knocking on your door 
could be .... what ? Good, bad, indifferent or simply a trickster. 
If you need repairs tread carefully. Get quotes from people who have done 
your sort of repairs before. Ask your neighbours if they know of a reliable 
people. 
Don't pay anyone in advance . 
I hope that the spring will be good to us this year. Not so much March 
winds and April showers. 
I have mentioned before the Alert scheme. Emails are sent on various 
matters relating to scams; thefts and missing persons etc. 
To sign up for Alerts "www.neighbourhoodalert.co.uk". 
To give the police information where no prompt action is required 
"torridge@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk" 
You can follow Neighbourhood Watch on all the social media. 
As I write it has been a horrible weekend and I hope you are as well and 
healthy as before the storms. 
You will know that you can always call 999 if you see something happening 
that isn't right. Or phone Crimestoppers on 0800 555111 to give                       
information. 
If you think that you have been the subject of fraud contact Action Fraud on 
0300 1232040 or email "actionfraud.police.uk" or 
"financialfraudaction.org.uk". 
Don't open any attachments to emails if you really don't know who they are 
from. 
Don't give anyone your card number or PIN  unless you have contacted 
them - not if they contact you. 
So "Keep e'm peeled" and "Don't have nightmares" 

https://au.fotolia.com/id/201911983
http://www.neighbourhoodalert.co.uk/
mailto:torridge@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk
http://actionfraud.police.uk/
http://financialfraudaction.org.uk/


6 

 

 

Torrington Mobile Library visiting Bridgerule 

March 2nd and 30th 

April 27th 

Bridgerule Village Hall 14:00—14:30 

Bridgerule Uplands 14:40—15:20 

    Customers will be able to come on board the library van, individually or 
in their household bubbles, to choose books and other items. To make sure 

that there are enough books to go around we will be limiting borrowing 
to 5 items per person for the time being.   

   Face masks to be worn, everyone to use the hand sanitiser and observe 
social distancing rules when using the mobile library.  Returned books will 

be quarantined for 72 hours.   

From a disappointed resident of the village: 

“I am very disappointed with the residents of Bridgerule who do not       
support the activities that go on in the village! 

The Table Top help on the 5th February was attended by the people who 
always attend the table tops.  

Where are the rest of the people? Surely an hour out of your Saturday once 
a month is very little to ask. You could even have a table yourself.  Anon. 

BRIDGERULES BUZZING COMMUNITY =  facebook page 

‘If you wish to promote an event in our village…                                          
want something …or maybe have something for sale’   

       Just let Stacey Hillier Cholwill know and she will      
  upload it on to our face book page’.     

       Stacey is on 01288 381843 or email her on shillier357@yahoo.co.uk 
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Those who have kindly agreed to sponsor The Buzz are:-    
                                                                                                                                                                                             
Mr and Mrs. McDougall  - Uplands                      P.J. Bobcat Hire—  Colin Cholwill                                           
Robert & Julie Honey -  South View  Chris & Rose Hitchings - The Hitching Post                   
St Bridget’s Church Bridgerule                Alan & Rosie Beat –The Mill                       
Angela  Brock—The Green                                   Mrs M. Field  - 10 Southfields                                  
Mr & Mrs Steel  -  8 Southfields.                         Bob and Ellie Mitchell - Littlebridge Meadows                                                                                       
Mr & Mrs Allison  -  Canna Park                          John & Sonia Gardener - Buttsbeer Farm              
Mr & Mrs. F. Bond -The Green                            Grenville & Margaret Cleave  - Garden Ridge       
Mr and Mrs. J. Medland  - Rosebank                 Mrs. Linda Goodman—1 Bridge Park                                      
Mrs. Sybil Prouse  - Rydon                                   Mrs. Christine Gee  -  Southfields                                              
Richard & Gill Heal  - Holsworthy                       Bill & Margaret Eastcott- Littlebridge Farm                          
Steve and Jo South -Brensham House               Mr and Mrs N. Rimmer - Silverstone                                       
Carol & Ian Baker -Eastlake Lewdown               Michael & Jeannette Yeo - Holsworthy                                  
Paul & Stacey Cholwill -1 Littlebridge Cross     Marilyn & Victor Pickett— Southfields.                                                         
Mr and Mrs M.  Thornton- Atlanta                     Ray & Audrey Bewes -The Green                                                    
Michelle and Paul Sanders - Rimmersleigh      David & Vivienne Hale -Lodgeworthy                
Gwynneth Cameron - Southfields                      Mrs. J Bowden  -  St. Catherines                         
Roger  Neep - Tamar House                                Mr and Mrs. A. Jones - Holsworthy                   
Mrs. Shirley Youldon - Bude                               Steven & Ann Youldon - Knowle                        
Mervyn & Sylvia Lucas  - Bude                           Malcolm Newton –Southfields                            
Ron & Marion Abbott -  2 Bridge Park               Ian and Liz Dickson—Tackbear                           
Ruth Davis—Chilsworthy                                     Mrs Karen  Gliddon - Holsworthy                      
Brian & Lyndsey Beadle - Littlebridge Meadows      Trevor & Sue Bowden -Churchtown                 
Mr & Mrs Green—Moorside                               Bill & Jill Knightley—Holsworthy                       
John & Carol Palmer - Holsworthy                     Julie Reddicliffe - Holsworthy                         
Michael & Linda Moore—Okehampton            Kevin & Leslie Bowditch - Littllebridge Meadows      
Les & Betty Slade  - The Green                            Darren & Tasha Stephens - Sanctuary Lodge                                  
Ray & Jan Orchard -  Sunnyfields                      Bill & Lynn Keeley  - Canada                                                                                  
Mrs Alison Tomlin—4 Bridge Park                    Heather Fraser -  The Green                        
Pete & Angela North - Kents View           Colin & Fiona O’Reilly - Southfields                   
Christine Jackson -Littlebridge Meadows       Mr & Mrs Tim Honey - Grove Farm                     
Barry & Joan Marshall - Littlebridge Meadow   Alan and Linda Weekes - Littlebridge  Meadow                        
Don & Georgina Hemmings Littlebridge Meadows    John and Michelle  Jardine  -                                 
Mrs Kathy Elliott - Little Platt                             Miss P Glover  -  Lower  Dux                                       
C &  L Clocks—  Glencarne                                 Mr A Rowland  Bude                                                  
Dave & Karen Thomas  - The Forge                  Shaun and Sonia - Elm Cottage                                                                                   
Mr & Mrs D J Best - Old Mill View                    Arron &  Georgina    - The Green                           
Mrs J. Vinnicombe - Holsworthy                       Steve and Dee—Southfields                             
Rick & Sarah Hallett—Littlebridge Meadows     June Roger—Springbank                                                     
Mr & Mrs  James—Borough View            Tony Wallis—Littlebridge Meadows                                
Alan  & Sally  - Watersedge                               Mrs Christine Routley—Holsworthy                 
Mr. E. Tingley—Southfields                          Ben & Brenda Tole -                                               
Jane Leven   -  Little Bridge Gardens           Malcolm & Joyce Shadbolt—Kildare                      
Vic & Sue Cowan-Dickie  -                                 Trevor & Linda Snowdon—The Green                       
Freda Lacey - 8 Bridge Park            Helen Jayne— The Green                             
Derek & Gwen Prouse—Bude                 Scott & Kathy Whatmore  - Brooklands           
Will and Janine  -  Miishkan                              Graham & Claire Braund—Littlebridge Meadows   
Nigel and Crystal - Tackbear                             Barry & Lisa Lucas - Elmpark             
Friends of Bridgrule School           Phil & Doreen Elswood Cair Paraval           
Steve & Lorraine—Meadows Barn                  Mark & Sarah—Javad                          
Alex and Emily—The Old Paddock 
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Water Fed Pole Window 
Cleaning System using                                
Heated  Purified Water 

Gutter Cleaning 

Soffit & Fascia Cleaning 

Available to clean                 
indoor windows 

 
All work carried out from 

ground level and fully insured 

5 
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BRIDGERULE METHODIST CHURCH 

   Welcome you to their  SERVICES  at 11.00am 

 

  March 6th            - Rev N. Street    -   Sacrament 

 March 20th         - Barry Bryne   -  United Service with St. Bridget’s 

 March 27th         - United Service at St. Bridget’s 

 April 3rd              -  Rev. N. Street 

 April 17th           -  Muriel Hodges -  Easter Day 

 April 24th           -  United Service at St. Bridget’s 

NEW 217 BUDE  
 

 BRIDGERULE - HOLSWORTHY BUS TIMETABLE 
 
 
  Bude      Holsworthy        BRIDGERULE        Red Post        Bude 
  08.50           09.15                     09.30                09.35          09.50 
  12.50            13.15                     13.30                 13.35           13.50             
  Bude       Red Post            BRIDGERULE       Holsworthy     Bude 
  10.40           10.54                      10.59                 11.14            11.40 
  14.10            14.24                     14.29                14.44            15.10   
    

  TIMES IN RED  — MONDAY-SATURDAY   
  TIMES IN BLUE  —   MONDAY-FRIDAY ONLY  

Editorial Disclaimer 
The views, opinions, positions or strategies expressed by the authors and those 
providing comments are theirs alone, and do not necessarily reflect the views, opin-
ions, positions or strategies of The Buzz or anyone involved in the publication 
thereof. The Buzz makes no representations as to accuracy, completeness, correct-
ness, suitability, or validity of any information in this publication and will not be 
liable for any errors, omissions, or delays in this information or any losses, injuries, 
or damages arising. The Buzz reserves the right to edit or alter in any manner it sees 
fit comments that it, in its sole discretion, deems to be obscene, offensive,          
defamatory, threatening, in violation of trademark, copyright or other laws, or is 
otherwise unacceptable. 
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  Humphrey Pullar 
                               PROFESSIONAL  CHIMNEY  SWEEP 
                                                   NACS  & HETAS 

   Full Brush and Vac Service       Birds Nests Removed 

           Smoke Testing                                           Appliance Servicing 

                          Pots, Cowls and Guards Fitted 

       Tel:   01409 240138                           Mob: 07984406290 
      email:  humphreysweep@mac.com        Proud to be of service 
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YOU ARE INVITED TO SPEND AN EVENING 

WITH 

MR ENTERTAINER   —    JOHNNY COWLING 

 

 

 

AT BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL 

FRIDAY MAY 6TH  - 8.00PM 

                              TICKETS  £12 to include a pasty supper 

             LICENSED BAR                                     RAFFLE 

                                                  ALL PROCEEDS FOR  

BRIDGERULE  COMMUNITY SHOP  

Book your tickets with Sheila on 01288 381350/ 

or email sheilacholwill@btinternet.com 

 

OUR REGULAR VILLAGE HALL TABLE TOP SALE               

SATURDAY MARCH 5TH FROM 2.00PM 

 

 

 

 

Tables can be booked from Sheila 01288 381350  
at a cost of £5. 

Light Refreshments will be available.  

 Traders can arrive from 12.30pm. 
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Dear Buzz Readers, 

Village life, thankfully is beginning to return to some kind of          

normality  but  understandably some of us are still a little hesitant. 

 

The hall has been really busy of late, holding quite a few children’s 

birthday parties and the regular activities that were happening    

pre-covid have all returned. 

 

Two families who have  been involved in our village life for a           

number of years are both celebrating special family events in this 

issue of The Buzz and we send them our very best wishes. 

 

 Sheila Cholwill  Editor  
 Telephone:  01288 381350 
 Email : sheilacholwill@btinternet.com 
 

 
THE TAMARSIDE SINGERS  

 
INVITE YOU TO JOIN THEM 

ON 
FRIDAY 15TH AT 7.00PM. 

AT  
BRIDGERULE METHODIST CHAPEL 

 
Chairman Mr. Courtney Drew 

 
Help us celebrate getting back singing together again! 
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